APPENDIX C

MARKET MANAGEMENT GROUP

FRIDAY 10 SEPTEMBER 2004 AT 10:30 AM

PRESENT:


Carlisle City Council 

Councillor Mrs M Bowman (Chairman);

Councillor Bloxham;

Mr D Wiggins, Estate Management Surveyor;

Ms A Taylor, Accountancy Services Manager;

Mr S Halstead, Senior Committee Clerk.

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:    

Mr D Petrie, Halladale Developments;

Mr J McLoughlan – Finford Management;

Mrs H Wylie – Centre Manager.

MMG.01/04

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Firth.

MMG.02/04

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

MMG.03/04

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Market Management Group held on 26 November 2003 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

MMG.04/04

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.

MMG.05/04

MANAGEMENT REPORT

The Management Report from Finford Management Limited had been circulated.  Mr McLoughlan drew attention to the service charge expenditure budget for 2004/05 which had been set at £174,030.  This was approximately £26,000 less than last year’s budget and slightly less than actual expenditure last year.  This was mainly due to reduced staff costs and increased Mall income.

Significantly, the 2004/05 budget was in line with projected income meaning that, barring unforeseen expenditure, the City Council and the Landlord should not have to subsidise the service charge in 2004/05.

Mr McLoughlan also reported that a breakdown of service charge expenditure had been prepared and circulated to stallholders.  Whilst there had been no feedback, he understood that stallholders were appreciative of being provided with this information.

Discussion arose on the fact that small pieces of sandstone had been flaking off the building for some time and the action taken to engage a local stonemason to check the condition of the sandstone at the Market Hall.  This had revealed that the erosion was confined to Scotch Street, although other parts of the building would benefit from a minor descale.

Mrs Wylie reported that she had obtained an application form for financial assistance from English Heritage to effect necessary repairs to the sandstone but had been advised that, as the Market Hall was a Grade 2 Listed Building, it would not be a priority for funding from English Heritage.

Reference was made to problems with the market roof, allegedly caused by contractors developing adjacent properties and the action that was being taken to have the necessary repair works funded by the developer.

Mrs Wylie reported that, at present, all stalls on the Market Hall were let and that some of the tenants were now helping each other in their businesses by looking after each other’s stalls to ensure that they remained open.  Mrs Wylie further reported that there was now a good attendance at tenants’ meetings and the majority of stallholders had committed to support the forthcoming Victorian weekend in the Market Hall by wearing Victorian costume.

Mrs Wylie also reported that agreement had been reached with the Market stallholders over Christmas shopping and, from 18 November 2004, traders would operate late night Thursday shopping hours and Sunday shopping hours which were promoted by the majority of retail businesses throughout the City Centre.

The Chairman and Councillor Bloxham were pleased to note the Centre Manager’s report and thanked Mrs Wylie for the excellent work she had undertaken in her duties as Centre Manager which was ensuring that positive progress was being made in the Market Hall.

Mrs Wylie further reported on the problem with graffiti to the fabric of the Market Hall.  She indicated that, as the Market Hall was a Listed Building, there were restrictions on how graffiti could be cleaned and that the walls could not be treated as they were made of sandstone.  An application for a CCTV camera had been unsuccessful as the location did not meet the current criteria.  Mrs Wylie considered that the whole area outside the Market Hall at West Tower Street was untidy and would benefit from general improvements being made.

Councillor Bloxham agreed with these comments and explained that a formula had been drawn up with regard to CCTV cameras because of the number of requests which were received for such cameras.  Councillor Bloxham was of the opinion that a portable CCTV camera was needed which could be placed in hotspot areas on an occasional basis.  However, funding for a mobile CCTV camera was proving to be a problem.  He would raise this again through the Crime and Disorder Strategic Partnership.

Mr Petrie reported on changes to traders in the Mall shops outside the Market Hall and, in particular, the ‘Hats on Top’ shop which was generating much interest.

He further reported that the former Feet and Co unit was currently let to Wilkinsons for storage purposes but could be made available quickly for letting should a full paying tenant be found.

RESOLVED – That the Management Report be noted.

MMG.06/94
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

That the Head of Legal and Democratic Services be requested to arrange the next meeting of this Group for the end of January 2005.  

(The meeting ended at 11:10 am)

